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Bidding 

Competitive bids were obtained from three local contractors. A pre-bid meeting 

was held at the site on Thursday April 2, 2015. Bids were submitted on Monday 

April 6th and a contractor was selected on the same day. The selected low bid 

Contractor was McCollum Excavating located in Hotchkiss, Colorado. The 

approved bid price was $34,250. 

Construction 

Construction began on April 9th, 2015 immediately after the notice to proceed 

was received. Excess material was hauled offsite to a nearby location. The toe of 

the slope was then exposed for construction of the groundwater drain. During 

excavation it was discovered that groundwater was present in the lower portion 

of the slope which made excavation of the toe difficult. The engineer from 

Applegate Group was on site and determined that due to the unexpected 

groundwater the drain line was modified to drain to a central point along the 

alignment rather than draining from one end to the other. This allowed the 

excavation depth to be reduced on the east end of the drain thereby saving some 

costs. However, this also required the drain pipe to be installed across a private 

driveway which increased the overall costs. After this change was made the drain 

was installed quickly and backfill operations were able to proceed as planned. 

Testing performed by Lambert and Associates confirmed that the backfill was 

adequately compacted. The regarded slope was reseeded and reclaimed as 

shown in the original design. The only other significant change increased the 

length of ditch pipe from 40 to 60 feet to better accommodate the grading of the 

ditch bank. Construction was completed on May 12, 2015. 

The final cost including changes to account for actual field quantities and design 

changes made in the field was $36,088.00 

As-Built Plans 

The As-built plans are attached to this report as well as the compaction test 

results from Lambert and Associates. 



Photo 1 – Drain Install 

 

Photo 2 – Drain Install 

 



Photo 3 Drain Backfill and Compaction 

 

 







 



 








